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Vestry Meeting Minutes
10/26/23 
1. Prayer
Following the Opening Prayer by Fr. Alex, the meeting was called to order.
.
2. Financial Update
Fr. Alex and Mark Bellingham led a discussion regarding the September 2023 financial statements.  Topics discussed were:
· The budget was back to the standard normal shortfall after responding to Fr. Alex’s asks. Bulletins will be updated to reflect September tithes.
· Salary increases for staff have already taken effect
· The expected budget shortfall for the end of the year is between $20-$50K
3. Motion

A motion was made by Mark Bellingham and seconded by Bart Cowser to approve the September 2023 financial reports.  Motion unanimously carried.
4. Motion

A motion was made (via emails, after the meeting) by Mark Bellingham and seconded by Stuart Edwards to approve the Vestry meeting minutes (after final corrections were made) from the 10/5/23 (September) Vestry meeting as submitted by Jean Lamm.   Motion unanimously carried.
5. Lease Update
Mark Bellingham led a discussion regarding the lease update.  Topics discussed were:
· PURE has made the decision to move out and has notified the landlord
· We may be able to negotiate a new lease by mid-November

· We are still researching other options in case it becomes impossible to remain in our current space. Options include: A -a Sunday only facility (preferably with onsite storage for us included), B – a short term lease, and C – a long term lease.
· Mark provided the vestry with a timeline chart for each option.

. 

     6.  Discussion on Decision for Lease Options

Fr. Alex led a discussion regarding or lease options. Topics discussed were:

· Positives to staying in current location: established & growing here
· Negatives to staying here: financially draining.  We may have to sub-lease (if possible) during the week to help pay expenses.
· Positives to relocating: less expensive for a Sunday-only option
· Negatives to relocating: possibility of having to set up & tear down each week, and possibility of losing some members depending on location, losing office and event space throughout the week.
· Continue to pray & trust in the Lord for His plan, timing & provision for us

· Our Church is a strong, healthy & loving church and our small groups are a strong core for our church no matter our lease decision

· Possibility of a new Rooted to Reach campaign in the future after significant growth
7. Upcoming Vestry Election Timeline
Fr. Alex reminded the Vestry that nominations for the upcoming Vestry elections will open in two weeks.
8. Vestry Annual Christmas Party

It was announced that the annual Vestry Christmas party will be held at Mark Bellingham’s house in Lucas.  Date & time to be determined later.

9. Motion

A motion was made by Nancy Harrell and seconded by Nathan Dean to close the      meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.
10.  Closing Prayer

       Fr. Alex closed in Prayer.
      The next scheduled meeting is on 11/30/23 (due to Holiday)
           Respectfully submitted,

     Jean Lamm
           Clerk of the Vestry
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